
4 - H  Y O U T H  D E V E L O P M E N T  N E W S L E T T E R  

JULY/AUGUST 2023 

Dec. 6 4-H Printmaking/Holiday Cards—5:00pm 

Dec. 11 4-H Teen Leadership Club—5:30pm 

Dec. 11 4-H/FFA Livestock Club 
  6:30pm Education—7:30pm Meeting 

Dec. 14 4-H Dog Club—7:00pm 
  No dogs for this meeting 

Dec. 18 4-H Poultry & Rabbit Club—6:00pm 

Dec. 20 4-H Nature Club—5:30pm 

Dec. 21 Cloverbuds—9:30am or 2:00pm 

Dec. 22 4-H Holiday Day Camp—9:00am 

Dec. 25 thru 
     Jan. 1 Extension Office Closed 

Jan. 4 4-H Saddle Up Club Meeting 
  6:00pm Education—7:00pm Meeting 

Jan. 17 4-H Nature Club—5:30pm 

Jan. 8 4-H Teen Leadership Club—5:30pm 

Jan. 15 4-H/FFA Livestock Club Field Day 
  Alexandria Fairgrounds 

Jan. 17 4-H Nature Club—5:30pm 

Jan. 21 Cloverbuds—2:00pm 

Jan. 22 Cloverbuds—5:30pm 

Jan. 24 4-H Prepare for Fair Club—5:30pm 

DECEMBER 2023 / JANUARY 2024  

What’s 
Happening  

in 4-H 
 

Wishing you Happy Holidays! 
The Campbell County  

Extension Office will be closed 

December 25th thru January 1st. 
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4-H Cloverbuds 

During the month of November, 

43 Cloverbuds attended our fun, 

hands-on, interactive club 

meetings! This month we talked 

about families, shared what we 

loved about our own family, 

created fingerprint families, 

played Fall BINGO, and 

celebrated November 

birthdays.  If you are interested 

in joining us in the upcoming 

months, please visit our website 

or call (859) 572-2600 for more 

information. 

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid0DyHMqLJxymZ6xbKvsPozcAcauhjxWFpi3xYysEqtvzpXXerhGNEbW5R16VHqaXMpl
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Grants Lick Elementary 
On November 9, 2023, Mr. Himebaugh’s 4-H Club had our 
monthly meeting at Grant’s Lick Elementary. President Ellie 
called the meeting to order. Gannon led the Pledge of 
Allegiance and Rogue led the 4-H pledge. Secretary KC 
reported that there were 17 members present. Vice 
President Harper introduced the topic of our lesson which 
was the introduction of a public speech. We wrote our own 
commercials to practice ways to grab the attention of the 
audience. Bentley moved to adjourn the meeting and all 
members were in favor. Our next meeting will be on 
December 14. Sophia, reporter 

On November 9, 2023, Ms. Augustus’ 4-H Speech Club had 
our monthly meeting at Grant’s Lick Elementary. President 
Sierra called the meeting to order. Jerrod led the Pledge of 
Allegiance and Easton led the 4-H pledge. Secretary Jerrod 
reported that there were 17 members present. Vice 
President Wyatt introduced the topic of our lesson which 
was the introduction of a public speech. We learned that 
speeches need to have an attention-grabbing introduction. 
We wrote our own commercials to practice. Riley moved to 
adjourn the meeting and Anna seconded the motion. Our 
next meeting will be on December 14. Easton, reporter 

On November 9, 2023, Ms. Rust’s Public Speaking Club had 
our monthly meeting at Grant’s Lick Elementary. President 
Jeffrey called the meeting to order. Alana led the Pledge of 
Allegiance and Ryan led the 4-H pledge. Secretary Ryan 
reported that there were 21 members present. Vice 
President Bailey introduced the topic of our lesson which 
was the introduction of a public speech. We wrote 
commercials to work on ways to create an interesting 
introduction. Our next meeting will be on December 14. 
Maurya, reporter 

St. Thomas School 
On November 16, 2023, Mrs. Holtz 4-H Bean Chilang Club 
had our monthly meeting at St. Thomas School. President 
Izzy called the meeting to order. Camden and Myles led the 
Pledges. There were 11 members present at the meeting. 
The topic of our lesson which was the incredible water 
journey. One thing we did during this months meeting was 
become a rain drop. Our next meeting will be held on 
January 18. Eli, reporter 

Crossroads Elementary School 
On November 15, 2023, we had our first monthly meeting 
at Crossroads Elementary. We voted and decided that our 
club name would be Mrs. Hungate’s 4-H Crazy Kids Club. 
Club president Sophia Q.  Called the meeting to order. We 
said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Zay and 
Piper helped lead the pledges. There were 24 members 
present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s meeting 
was the journey that water takes. One thing we did during 
this meeting was we traveled as water droplets would. Our 
next meeting will be held in January. Cynthia, reporter 

On November 15, 2023, we had our first monthly meeting 
at Crossroads Elementary. We voted and decided that our 
club name would be Mrs. Moore’s 4-H Dino Nuggets Club. 
Club president Gavin.  Called the meeting to order. We said 
the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Gavin and 
Cody helped lead the pledges. There were 25 members 
present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s meeting 
was the incredible water journey. One thing we did during 
this meeting was learn how water moves. Our next meeting 
will be held in January. Logan, reporter 

On November 15, 2023, we had our first monthly meeting 
at Crossroads Elementary. We voted and decided that our 
club name would be Mrs. Leffingwell’s 4-H Dr. Phill’s Cats 
Club. Club president Alyx.  Called the meeting to order. We 
said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Rylee and 
Maya helped lead the pledges. There were 24 members 
present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s meeting 
was the incredible water journey. One thing we did during 
this meeting was we pretended we were traveling water 
droplets. Our next meeting will be held in January. Avah, 
reporter 

On November 15, 2023, we had our first monthly meeting 
at Crossroads Elementary. We voted and decided that our 
club name would be Mrs. Hicks 4-H Elephants Club. Club 
president Rhiannon.  Called the meeting to order. We said 
the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Vincent and 
Natalie helped lead the pledges. There were 23 members 
present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s meeting 
was the incredible water journey. One thing we did during 
this meeting was talk about water droplets. Our next 
meeting will be held in January. Courtney, reporter 

4-H Club RepoRts 
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Kellsey Agnew 
kellsey.agnew@uky.edu 

Campbell County Extension Agent 
4-H Youth Development 

 
 
 

Sherri Farley 
sfarley@uky.edu 

Campbell County Extension Agent 
4-H Youth Development 

 
 
 

Owen Prim 
oprim@uky.edu 

Campbell County Extension Agent  
4-H Youth Development 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Campbell County  
Extension Assistants,  

4-H Youth Development 
 
 

Aubrey New 
anew@uky.edu 

 
Ginny Butsch 

ginny.butsch@uky.edu 

The College of Agriculture, Food and Environment is an Equal Opportunity 
Organization with respect to education and employment and authorization to 
provide research, education information and other services only to individuals 
and institutions that function without regard to economic or social status and 
will not discriminate on the bases of race, color, ethnic origin, creed, religion, 
political belief, sex, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, 
pregnancy, marital status, genetic information, age, veteran status, or physical 
or mental disability. Inquiries regarding compliance with Title VI and Title VII of 
the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the Educational Amendments, Section 
504 of the Rehabilitation Act and other related matter should be directed to 
Equal Opportunity Office, College of Agriculture, Food and Environment, 
University of Kentucky, Room S-105, Agriculture Science Building, North 
Lexington, Kentucky 40546, the UK Office of Institutional Equity and Equal 
Opportunity, 13 Main Building, University of Kentucky, Lexington, KY 40506-
0032 or US Department of Agriculture, Office of the Assistant Secretary for 
Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410.   

Cline Elementary 
On November 17, 2023, Mrs. Boone’s Pride Panthers 4-H 
Club had our monthly meeting at Cline Elementary. Club 
President Lena called the meeting to order, we said the 
Pledge to the American and 4-H Flags. There were 26 
members present at the meeting. The topic of our lesson 
was Communications. We learned how to communicate 
with our club members. Our next meeting will be held on 
December 15. Elizabeth, reporter 

On November 17, 2023, Mrs. Gilbert’s Preserving Panthers 
4-H Club had our monthly meeting at Cline Elementary. 
Club President Medwin called the meeting to order, we said 
the Pledge to the American and 4-H Flags. There were 27 
members present at the meeting. The topic of our lesson 
was Communications. We learned how to speak and 
promote something. Our next meeting will be held on 
December 15. Cora, reporter 

Campbell Ridge Elementary 
On November 20, 2023, we had our first monthly meeting 
at Campbell Ridge Elementary. We voted and decided that 
our club name would be Mrs. Waters 4-H Cafe Club. We 
also had officer elections for our classroom club. Addy was 
elected President. Aliva was elected Vice President. Jack 
was elected Secretary. Belia was elected Reporter. There 
were 25 members present at our first meeting. We learned 
about the history of 4-H and parliamentary procedures. Our 
next meeting will be in December. 

On November 20, 2023, we had our first monthly meeting 
at Campbell Ridge Elementary. We voted and decided that 
our club name would be Mrs. Watcher’s 4-H Nature Club. 
We also had officer elections for our classroom club. Dallas 
was elected President. Charlotte was elected Vice 
President. Easton was elected Secretary. Duela was elected 
Reporter. There were 24 members present at our first 
meeting. We learned about the history of 4-H and 
parliamentary procedures. Our next meeting will be in 
December. 

On November 20, 2023, we had our first monthly meeting 
at Campbell Ridge Elementary. We voted and decided that 
our club name would be Mrs. Evan’s 4-H Gnomies Club. We 
also had officer elections for our classroom club. Vivian was 
elected President. Olivia was elected Vice President. Mariah 
was elected Secretary. James was elected Reporter. There 
were 25 members present at our first meeting. We learned 
about the history of 4-H and parliamentary procedures. Our 
next meeting will be in December. 

Campbell Ridge Elementary 
On November 20, 2023, we had our first monthly meeting 
at Campbell Ridge Elementary. We voted and decided that 
our club name would be Mrs. Lee’s 4-H Bees Club. We also 
had officer elections for our classroom club. Harmony was 
elected President. Mazie was elected Vice President. Jade 
was elected Secretary. Wyatt was elected Reporter. There 
were 24 members present at our first meeting. We learned 
about the history of 4-H and parliamentary procedures. 
Our next meeting will be in December. 

4-H Club RepoRts 
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4-H Sewing Series 

These 4-H'ers are working 

hard to finish their amazing 

projects!  

Saddle Up  
4-H Club 

4-H Congratulations 

to all of the Saddle 

Up 4-H Club 

members and 

leaders on a great 

banquet celebrating 

a successful year!  

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=7519114918101815&set=a.908261062520600
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid0hG4ipbgdqcESb7RJgHxCHyUnY78NU259fW5gHd1QrdULAfMezs3HHWfFUiPHYHo6l
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4-H Nature Club 

We had a spooktastic time 

learning about pumpkins and 

bats in our October Nature 

Club Meeting!  

4-H Livestock Club 

Livestock Club meeting 

members studied about the 

skeletal system and made 

their own animal skeletons.  

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid0D7bJf7uWa1L3qkExdWyzTkgtgcsy4r4VB6J3mZjiBhicq6wgat4GPEcCy7U98yjvl
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid02V9QUxBBRSL9wtmHRWvuER7haJBUqdQxzPxN172rv4T8Mk9WTMBLRJ4ntcc1g3WMEl
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4-H Food Series 
Participants in the 2023 Fall 4-H Food 

Series completed four weeks of hands-on 

kitchen experience.  During the first two 

weeks, participants met at the Campbell 

County Extension Office where we 

practiced measuring wet and dry 

ingredients, practiced knife safety, and 

learned new basic knife cuts.  We made 

pancake batter from scratch, perfected 

our egg scrambling technique, learned 

how to cut different types of vegetables, 

and made veggie pizzas.  The following 

two weeks participants put what they 

had learned to use in their own home 

kitchens. We met via Zoom to bake 

together; we made chocolate chip 

cookies and blueberry muffins! 

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid02mXY16Kw5cPe7hULtGMozMLHoByt4ZsB83sUsMLXdKo6UrErzPeA4tFZRidgwGdoal
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December 11th 
& January 8th 

5:30-7:00pm  
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There is a  

“FILLABLE” Electronic version of this 

form available on our website. 

https://campbell.ca.uky.edu/ 
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